
 
 

 

The sign 
of the 
week is 
because. 

Parents’ Evening 

Monday 7th & Tuesday 8th March 

The school’s online appointment booking 
system for parents’ evening can be     
accessed here: https://
torriano.parentseveningsystem.co.uk/ 

Thank you to all the parents and carers 
who have already booked appointments. 
You can view your appointment by      
logging into your account. A reminder 
email / text will also be sent out prior to 
the meeting.  

If you have not booked an appointment, 
please see Maria Lewis or the class 
teacher first thing Monday morning. 
Please note, places were allocated on a 
first come first serve basis, therefore 
there are only a few appointments now 
available.  

If you have a child with Special            
Educational Needs (SEN) you will have a 
structured conversation meeting        
instead of parents’ evening.  

A separate letter will be sent to you next 
week to choose a time for this, please do 
not select a parents’ evening                
appointment time.  

Don’t forget to look on the school     
website to see one of the Makateenies 
demonstrating the sign of the week:  
 
http://www.torriano.camden.sch.uk/
news/sign-of-the-week-because/ 

Secondary School Offers 

Deadline - 15th March 2016 

Earlier this week, children in year 6 
received their secondary school 
offers.  

All offers must be accepted or       
declined by the 15th March 2016. In 
order to do so you must login to your 
admissions account at: 
www.eadmissions.org.uk.  

To access this account you will       
require the username and password 
that was emailed or text to you when 
you initially applied. 

Failure to accept or decline an offer 
will result in the offer being           
withdrawn. Once an offer has been 
accepted, you will still be able to 
place your child’s name on a waiting 
list for another school.  

If you require any support with this 
process, please arrange an              
appointment with Maria Lewis.  

September 2016 Reception           
applicants will be informed of the 
result of their application on the 
18th April 2016. 

Please note that there are children with nut allergies in the school, therefore 
nuts must not be consumed on the school grounds. Including EYFS outdoor area. 
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Parent Update Newsletter 

Spring Term 2016: Planet Under Pressure 

Torriano has been an eventful place this week, with an enormous 
crocodile on the loose amid some particularly mischievous       
marvellous medicine making!  In preparation for Thursday’s World 
Book Day activities, the children busily set about on a hint hunt, 
discovering an assortment of strange ingredients and missing   
crocodile teeth, hidden around the school. In true Torriano spirit, 
the school was awash with Oompa Loompas, BFGs, Fantastic Mr 
Foxes and many more of our favourite characters as part of the celebration of the 100th 
anniversary of Roald Dahl’s birth. Particular highlights were the Year 1 and Year 5 book    
sharing activities in the key stage 1 library and the Revolting Recipe cooking in the Earth 
Kitchen. Thank you to the school community for making it such a successful day and         
particularly Miss Baker for organising this event with such enthusiasm and commitment. 

We have had some fantastic news that the school has been selected by the Mayor’s Office to 
be part of the Enterprise Adviser Programme, which will partner with 75 schools in London 
this year. Torriano has been approached to build upon our existing commitment to careers 
education. The school has been allocated two Enterprise Advisers who have a background in 
business and we look forward to introducing them in the summer term. 

The pressure is rising with STEAM preparations in full swing. Please talk to your children and 
check the website to learn about our Planet under Pressure Project. A big thank you to our 
Torrica volunteers who helped make our Earth Kitchen SDG bunting with the children this 
week. The Torriano Sustainability Taskforce has been appointed and have already organised 
their hectic schedules for the STEAM campaign, including meeting STEM ambassadors from 
the London Underground and colleagues from the Wellcome Trust. The team take over this 
column next week! 

Included with this newsletter, is an important letter from Councillor Angela Mason, Cabinet 
Member for Children, regarding the future funding of Camden schools and the associated 
challenges ahead. Such substantial cuts will have a significant impact on the quality of      
provision and rich experiences that are detailed in this newsletter. I urge you to read it     
carefully and take the opportunity to share your views. 

Finally we hope to see all parents and carers at Parents’ Evening next Monday and         
Tuesday. If you do not have an appointment, please contact Maria Lewis or follow the link 
on this newsletter. 

Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Helen Bruckdorfer, Head of School 
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Ted & Earl’s Attendance Reminder 

 
 

 

Our Target: 96%  
KS1 Attendance: 95.3% KS2 Attendance: 95.4% 

Well done to Nightingales for getting 99% and to Robins & Swans for having 
the fewest lates.  

Well done to 5MW for getting 99.3% and to 3JH, 4AW, 4SD, 5MW & 6ES 
 for having the fewest lates.  

Clothes Swap 

Tuesday 15th March 

As part of STEAM in KS1 (year 1 
& 2), there will be a clothes swap 
event where the children can 
bring in any unwanted clothes, 
that are still in good condition, 
and can swap them on Tuesday 
15th March with other donated 
clothes.  
 

If you have any children’s clothes 
that you were thinking of getting 
rid of or donating, please bring 
them in to your child’s class 
teacher.   

The Big Change Drop Off 

 Friday 13th May 2016 

Don’t forget, we are still          
collecting change as part of the 
Day for Change 2016 campaign.  

If you have any loose change, 
please place it in the bucket in 
the school foyer. Thank you to all 
those who have donated so far! 

 

Upcoming Parent & Carer Workshops  

More Info Available at Parents’ Evening 

Tuesday 15th March, 9.15am 
SATs Workshop, Year 2 

 
Tuesday 15th March, 3.45pm 
SATs Skills Workshop, Year 6 

 
Wednesday 16th March, 9.15am 

Phonics Workshop, Year 1 
 

Tuesday 22nd March, 9.00am 
Tapestry Workshop, EYFS & KS1  

 
Wednesday 23rd March, 9.15am 

Reading Workshop, Year 2 
 

Thursday 21st April, 9.15am 
Maths Workshop, Year 3 & 4 

 
Thursday 21st April, 28th April & 5th May 

Nursery ‘Soundabout’ Sessions, 2.45pm 
 

Friday 22nd April, 9.15am 
Maths Workshop, Year 5 & 6 

 
Thursday 28th April, 9.15am 

Reading Workshop, Year 3 & 4 
 

Thursday 5th May, 9.15am 
Reading Workshop, Year 5 & 6  

Year 1 have been writing fact sheets 
about hot air balloons. They learnt 

how hot air balloons work and the history 
of the first British hot air balloon flight.  

Reception 
had lots of 

fun celebrating 
World Book Day. 
Children and staff 
dressed up as    
characters from 
their favourite 
books. Learning 
activities continued 
as usual, but with 
an extra special 
parade to display 
their colourful    
costumes.  

Year 3 had 
a fantastic 

time at the 
Stone Age      
encampment 
Celtic Harmony. 
They spent the 
day knapping 
flints, building 
dens and       
exploring the 
camp. The 
roundhouses 
were definitely 
the highlight of 
the day.   

Nursery children have been learning 
about recycling. They have been thinking 

about how they could use recycled paper to 
save the trees. They have started the process 
by shredding old paper and making a gooey, squishy paste.  

At the end of last week, year 4 had a great day 
at the CLC where they created their very own 

Wikispaces webpages all about sustainable energy 
and electricity. This week, they have used the skills 
they learnt to continue building their colourful and 
informative websites at school. Look out for them as 
part of their STEAM exhibition!  

On Wednesday, Guila, an astrobiologist 
from the STARs project visited year 5 to 

talk about Tim Peake and his mission on the ISS. 
The children discovered how astronauts sleep 
and wash on a space ship with no gravity. They also enjoyed 
sharing their knowledge about Mars with Guila and their own 
ideas about how humans could colonise Mars sustainably!  

Year 6 have been learning about global 
warming and the carbon cycle. On 

Wednesday they began planning their floating 
gardens that will help people in Bangladesh, 
whose farms and gardens are affected by flooding.   

¸ŜŀǊ н ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǾƛǎƛǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ wƻȅŀƭ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ 
of Physicians and Regent's Park to    

explore the developments in medicine over 
time. Children dressed up to compare plague 
doctors and modern doctors and investigated medical        
artefacts. The children then had a lovely time exploring the 
park in the sunshine.    


